




memo 
Agape Resources & Assistance Center, Inc. 

To: Bill Bilyeu, County Administrator 

From:  Janet Collinsworth, Founder/Executive Director 

Date: December 1, 2020 

Re: CARES Act Affidavit – Special Sanitization Cleaning - Office 

Comments: Soon after Shelter in Place began, Agape quickly had all staff move to work virtually 
100% remote.  Beginning in June we began to rotate staff to work shifts in the office 
and in July began to have client meetings in the office while practicing social 
distancing and requiring masks.  The moms who were able to maintain their jobs 
were primarily public facing essential workers.  This along with our core staff all 
being > 60 or having significant underlying conditions necessitated abandonment of 
staff doing cleaning.  To provide the essential client service needed by the homeless 
single mom population, it became necessary to have staff working in the office 
during weekday hours.  In order to maintain a safe work environment for our higher 
risk staff and core essential volunteer, as well as to protect our clients, Agape hired 
professional cleaners to do deep cleaning of our office space once a week to 
supplement the “clean your own area” protocol put in place when we moved back 
to client facing service.    These cleaning costs are not part of our 2020 budget. 
 

 


































































